
GOOD SHEPHERD CATHOLIC CHURCH
PARISH COUNCIL MINUTES

Wednesday, November 16, 2022
CALL TO ORDER:  Jessica Fehrenbacher called the meeting to order at 6:05 p.m.  Fr. Zach read an opening post-election prayer and then the group prayed a Hail Mary for Fr. Zach’s health.
ROLL CALL:
Present:  Fr. Zach, Al Bragin, Deacon Dan DeCastra, Jessica Fehrenbacher, Sarah Gahagen, Chad Groves, Eric Henderson, Cheryl Shafer, David Ubelhor, Mykeal Wigger
Absent:   Morgan Lamberton

Approval of Minutes:  The minutes were approved with a couple of minor typos. Minutes from the last minutes identified Tom and Lois Schenk as nominees for the Brute Society, but since that time we learned that they have already been recognized as members.
5. COMMISSION REPORTS [Review online before meeting]
Finance Updates 
The last meeting was Wednesday, November 9, 2022. 

Sarah distributed an updated financial report. Bingo has been separated at the bottom of the report.  Income is favorable due to Summer Social. Also, Cash flow increase in July was due to prepaid tuition.

Sarah invited members to contact her with any questions they might have after they have time to read the report after the meeting.
Little Rams will have minor increases in cost. The program is having a positive impact on school enrollment.  Retention has also improved through middle school. Some new students have been added. Choice scholarships have also had a positive impact on enrollment.
Our water bill recently increased significantly when a power outage caused the overflow of the baptismal font to continue for 27 days in September. The problem has been corrected. There has been some discussion about removing the font in the long range facilities planning.
The last School Board meeting was Thursday, November 10, 2022.  The report is posted on the website.  The main item in the report is the new schedule of tuition rates for next year.
Long-Range Strategic Planning Committee Update – Brian Lankford or Father Zach
Interviews will begin next week to select a company to begin the facilities assessment and planning. Updates will be given as a company is chosen and timelines are proposed. We anticipate the timeframe for the plan will be 15 years.  
6.  PASTOR REMARKS

CPC 2022-2023 Update-
The last update was Nov. 9.  We are at 67% of goal and need about $30,000 more. We have not made the goal in recent history. Another letter has been sent out.
Input on Saturday’s Volunteer Appreciation Gathering-
The event was well attended and we received some notes of thanks. Council members gave positive feedback and there was a brief discussion about the possibility of adding a program or activity next year.
Upcoming Youth Group Activities-
This month and next month, Wade Lovell will have youth events from 5:00 to 7:00.  After TEC 111 there are some additional volunteers. Once a youth ministry person is hired, Wade would like to become a volunteer helper.
Parish Homework Assignment Update-
Fr. Zach is working through these and compiling results.  Youth ministry seems to be a high priority.  This is a challenge because of Memorial activities.  

TEC 111 participants will be joining Good Shepherd for 4:30 PM Mass on November 19, 2022. Social time for them to be together will follow.
An effort to restart parents’ prayer time before dismissal on Wednesdays has begun.
This is an alternative for just sitting in cars to wait for pick up.  A suggestion was made to collect prayer intentions from students to give to parents as prayer begins. Cheryl will contact the leadership to share this idea.
The staff will meet tomorrow to discuss Advent and Christmas schedules.  
Thanksgiving Mass will be at 9:00 a.m.  Reconciliation has been scheduled during Advent for the lower grades.  It will be offered to middle school grades during Lent. Reconciliation will also be scheduled for families and adults during Advent.
Fr. Ray Brenner will be presiding for a St. Meinrad Sunday.  He will also be back for the parish pilgrimage in June.

The roof work will begin in December.  Approval is being obtained from the diocese because of the cost. Scheduling for the work will be strategic to avoid disturbing classes.
Fr. Zach will have an informal meeting with the summer social chairs just to get their ideas about future involvement of leadership in the future. Planning needs to begin rolling soon.

Volunteers and planning are also needed for VBS.

7. OLD BUSINESS

Progress report on outreach to New Parishioners-
Morgan is still working on this.  We hope to have an update on this from her in January.
8.  NEW BUSINESS

No action items were suggested for the next meeting.
Next Meeting:  January 10, 2022 at 7:00 p.m.  (Note: Change in day and time)

10.   CLOSING PRAYER 
Almighty, ever-living God, we thank you for all that was accomplished in this meeting. We thank you for your favor and for making us strong. As we end this meeting, we ask that you continue to lead and guide us for the sake of your holy and precious name. Amen.


